

## Yorktown Central School District



Dr. Ronald Hattar Superintendent of Schools

2725 Crompond Road Yorktown Heights, New York 10598 (914) 243-8001 (914) 243-8003 (fax)

December 6, 2020

Dear Yorktown School Community,

The District has been informed of a presumptive positive case of COVID-19 at Mildred E Strang Middle School. The individual last attended school on Friday, December 4, 2020. By law, we must maintain the individual's confidentiality, which prevents us from providing further identifying information.

The middle school administration will be contacting, via email, the individuals considered to be a close contact of the individual (including transportation and throughout the school day) as soon as possible, and they will be instructed to quarantine for 14 days. Those who do not receive a quarantine email from the MESMS administration by tomorrow at 11 a.m. are not considered a close contact, and are not required to quarantine at this time.

Mildred E Strang Middle School will be fully remote tomorrow, Monday, December 7, 2020, so we may work through staffing assignments as a result of the number of faculty and staff who are required to quarantine. Should a further closure be necessary we will communicate that information as soon as possible.

All MESMS students will participate in remote learning tomorrow, Monday, December 7, and will follow their regular academic schedule.

Should any additional information become available, please know that we will communicate promptly.

Respectfully,

In Hoth

Dr. Hattar